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Hairdressing and Barbering Regulatory Review 
For information 

Ministerial and agency consultation on the Cabinet paper seeking agreement to the Review’s 
recommendations has started. Agency consultation closes on 24 April 2025 and we understand 
ministerial consultation closes on 28 April 2025.  

We will provide your office with the pack for Cabinet on Tuesday, 29 April 2025, for lodging on 1 
May for Cabinet Economic Policy Committee (EXP) on 6 May.  

 
 

Contact: Hannah McGlue, Manager, Regulatory Reviews |  

 

 

 

  

s 9(2)(a)

s 9(2)(f)(iv)
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Regulatory Impact Analysis Non-
Compliance  

Designing a rate capping system 
On 7 April 2025, Cabinet agreed a proposal from Hon Simon Watts, in his capacity as Minister for 
Local Government, to design a rate capping system for New Zealand (see EXP-25-MIN-0038). The 
paper sought agreement to the following principles to guide the design of the system: 

• Independent – Determined by an independent authority 

• Transparent – Simple for councils and their communities to understand 

• Cost-reflective– Accurately reflect cost changes for councils 

• Localised – Considers differences between councils across the country. 

Minister Watts plans to work with you, in your capacity as Minister for Regulation, and with other 
relevant Ministers (including the Minister of Finance and Minister for Infrastructure) to develop the 
system and will report back to Cabinet on the progress of policy design in December 2025.  

 

No Regulatory Impact Statement (RIS) was completed to accompany this Cabinet paper, and the 
proposal was not exempt (the proposal was denied an exemption in January 2025 and no further 
requests were made). The Ministry for Regulation is working with the Department of Internal 
Affairs to identify the next appropriate Cabinet decision point to prepare a supplementary analysis 
report. 

Contact: Gwen Rashbrooke, Manager, Regulatory Policy Design |  s 9(2)(a)

s 9(2)(f)
(iv)s 9(2)(f)(iv)
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Draft Cabinet paper consultations 
Draft Cabinet papers that we have been consulted on will appear here.  

New or updated papers 

 

Contact: Gwen Rashbrooke, Manager, Regulatory Policy Design |  

 

s 9(2)(a)

s 9(2)(f)(iv)




